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Our Rotary Family 
BIRTHDAYS 

September 19  John White 

September 24  John Rainwater 

September 26  Walter Jones 

September 28  Walker Cook 

September 30  Clint Kent 

October 2  Jim Dunaway 

October 7  Art Hammond 

James Jenkins 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 
September 18  Alan & Lany Dodson 

September 26  Don & Emily King 

September 27  Bobby & Linda Chappell 

October 9  Ben & Tracy Johnson 

October 11  Tim & Robin Hearn 

 

 

GRIFFIN ROTARY – AN EVERY ROTARIAN EVERY YEAR CLUB 

 

GRIFFIN ROTARY ONLINE griffinrotary.org 
 

Club Calendar 
SEPTEMBER IS ROTARY NEW 

GENERATIONS MONTH 
 

September 22  Trudy Gill, Leadership 

 

September 29  Jim Smith, Superintendent 

Griffin-Spalding Schools 

 

October 6  Club Outing 

Clay Shoot @ Cherokee Rose 

 

Board Meeting 

 

October 13  Stefanie Jehlitschka 

German-American Chamber 

of Commerce 

 

 

Rotary 
Club of Griffin 

 
 

 

THIS WEEK’S PROGRAM 

Club Assembly 
 

Our Fall Club Assembly was filled with an introspective look at our Four-Way 
Test, announcements, recognitions, a new member induction, and even ‘Guest 

Sunshine’.   
 

A LITTLE DIFFERENT HISTORICAL PERSPECTIVE ON 4-WAY TEST 
 

Rotary’s Four-Way Test is an ethical guide for Rotarians to 
use for their personal and professional relationships.  
Charles Woodroof told of its creation by Herbert J. Taylor in 
1932.  But, Charles noted that the ethical foundation was 
nothing new.  Even Socrates used a version with his Test of 
Three.  He was known to abide by three principles in 
speaking about others:  (1) Is what you say absolutely the 
truth?  (2) Is what you are saying something good about 
that person?  (3) And, finally, will that information be useful.  
As Charles said, it was a test of Truth – Goodness – 
Usefulness. 
 

 
GRIFFIN ROTARY RECEIVES EAGLE CLUB RECOGNITION FROM BSA 

 
Kelvin Williams, Executive Director of the 
Flint River Council of the Boy Scouts of 
America presented Griffin Rotary 
President Janice Wallace with a statuette 
of an eagle in recognition of the Club 
being selected for the Council’s Eagle 
Club Program.  Kelvin said that individual 
club members have historically provided 
important leadership of the Council and 
that the Club as a whole has always 
supported the Council with donations and 
volunteerism. 

 
 

 
SAY IT AIN’T SO, STEVE! 

 
Steve Wallace, seeing a fork in the road, took it!  So, he 
didn’t refuse an invite to provide a Guest Sunshine 
appearance during Club Assembly.  Enticed by the free 
lunch and coerced by sis and Club President, Steve showed 
up with barbs and jokes in hand. But, even his wife Laura 
on seeing what he planned to talk about refused to attend 
with him!  Regardless, we welcomed our former Griffin 
Rotarian to enjoy his take on program topics, members, 
and even a joke or two.  Thanks, Steve, for providing some 

welcome Sunshine. 
 
 

ROTARY DISPLAY AT DOC HOLLIDAY FESTIVAL  
 

Brett Bell announced that Griffin Rotarians and Daybreak 
Rotarians will work at display at the upcoming Doc 
Holliday Festival on September 24th.  The display will 
primarily focus on awareness of Human Trafficking and 
Rotary’s efforts to end this form or human exploitation 
and slavery.  The display also will show some of Rotary’s 
efforts in our own community. 

 
Bell 

 
Wallace

 

 
Woodroof 

 
Kealey 
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ROTARY CLUB OF GRIFFIN, GA 

PO Box 473, Griffin, GA 30224 

 

OFFICERS 

President - Janice Wallace 

Vice-President - Allen Edwards 

President-Elect - Tom Gardner 

Treasurer - Art Hammond 

Secretary - Yvonne Langford 

Sergeant-at-Arms - Kim Brown 

Club Chaplain - Med Roach 

Bulletin Editor - Wayne Gardner 

Photographer - William Wilson 

 

DIRECTORS 

Membership - Chris Holdorf 

Public Relations - Brett Bell 

Club Administration - Robert Parker 

Rotary Foundation - George Granade 

Vocational Service - Corey Letson 

Community Service - Kelvin Williams 

International Service - John Crouch 

New Generations 

 

- Brian Upson 

ED OUTLAW 

Assistant District Governor 

 

RAYMOND RAY 

District 6900 Governor 

 

JOHN F. GERM 

Rotary International President 

MEETING MAKEUP INFORMATION 
Monday – 12 Noon Henry County PJs Sidewalk Café, McDonough 

Monday – 12:15 PM Fayetteville Village Cafe, Fayetteville 

Monday – 6:30 PM Coweta-Fayette Senoia Coffee Company, Senoia 

Tuesday – 12 Noon Barnesville Lamar Co. College & Career Academy 

Tuesday – 12 Noon Jackson/Butts Co. Daughtry Park, Jackson 

Tuesday – 12:15 PM Thomaston/Upson Co. Thomaston-Upson Senior Center 

Wednesday – 7:30 AM Griffin Daybreak J. Henry’s Restaurant, Griffin 

Wednesday – 12:15 PM Clayton County Holiday Inn, Jonesboro 

Thursday – 7:15 AM Fayette Daybreak Windham ,Peachtree City 

Friday – 12 Noon Newnan Newnan Country Club, Newnan 
 

Rotary eClub One– One Makeup per Quarter 

 

THIS WEEK’S ATTENDANCE 
Did we really have 100% attendance at Club 

Assembly on Thursday?  That is definitely a first!  

But, we received no report of absences or 

makeups, so it must be true!   

 

MAKE UPS (0): None Reported. 

 

 

MISSING SPOKES (0): 

 

 

NONE REPORTED! 
 

 
KEEP UP THE GREAT WORK! 

 
 
 
 

Get those makeups for missed meetings 
in two weeks before or two weeks after 

your absence. 

 
Wear your name badge at meetings to 

be counted present. 

ROTARY – SERVICE ABOVE SELF 

DUTTON INDUCTED AS NEWEST MEMBER 
 

 
 
Kristen Dutton (center) of Whaley, Hammonds, Tomasello, PC was inducted as 
our newest Griffin Rotarian on Thursday by Club President Janice Wallace (left).  
Kristen was proposed for membership by John Plageman (right).  Her 
classification is Finance: CPA – Tax.  Welcome, Kristen! 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

DARE TO BE  

BETTER! 

JULIE SIGHTING! 
 

 
 
Julie Andersen, our GRSP Student 
from Denmark, has apparently found 

the UGA Bookstore! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DISTRICT CONFERENCE 

CRUISE SHOVES OFF APRIL 21 

John White reports that we have 10 
Rotarians registered for District 
Conference.  We have more cabins 
available, but our deadline is October 
1.  To make your reservation of fore 
more information, please contact 
John.  Our Board has approved funds 
to support those attending ($200 for 
expenses in addition to registration 
fee). 
 

FALL CLUB OUTING SLATED 

FOR OCTOBER 6TH  

Our Fall Club Outing is scheduled for 
the afternoon of October 6th at 
Cherokee Rose.  Brant Keller and Tim 
Hearn are getting a count of those 
wishing to participate in the clay shoot 
and/or dinner.  Please contact Brant or 
Tim for more information and/or to 
sign up.  Sign-up sheets will be on the 
tables at our upcoming meetings. 

http://www.rotaryeclubone.org/

